
CHIGNIK LAKE LSAC MEETING MINUTES 
January 29th, 2018 

 
TIME CALLED TO ORDER: 4:09 P.M. by Clinton Boskofsky 
 
ROLL CALL: Clinton Boskofsky, Tanya Garner., Nina Garner 
 
VISITORS: Barbra Donachy, Rob Fagerquist, Rachel Lupo, Hannah Ward 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Unanimous approval 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: Unanimous approval 
 
REPORTS: Rob Fagerquist reported 7 students in middle/high school. We are progressing 
through the curriculum. Two students are on the basketball team. Rachel Lupo introduced as 
our new tutor. 
 
Barbra Donachy reported 5 students in K-5. All is well in the elementary classroom. They are 
doing lots of science projects, including a salmon hatching project and, soon, a trail camera 
installation/field trip. Hannah Ward introduced as a student teacher. 
 
Nina Garner reported 2 students in preschool. All is working well in that classroom. One of 
those preschoolers will be moving up to Kindergarten next year, with a possibility of 3 to 4 
eligible for preschool next year. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: STUDENT COUNT: Our low numbers were discussed and we agreed to keep a 
close eye on the situation. We have confidence we can make our numbers next year, but we 
must remain vigilant.  
 
ELECTIONS: We have two seats opening in March. We agreed to move all seats to March of the 
year they come up for election. Prior to this we had three seats in March, one in November, 
and one in October. It was agreed that we would plan the elections at our next meeting. 
 
GRADUATION: We have tentatively agreed on April 27th as graduation day for our two seniors, 
one 8th grader, and one preschooler, pending date availability. The mother of one of the 
graduating seniors will be out of the village until April 20th in order to give birth in Anchorage. 
 
SUMMER DISCUSSION: We brought up the fact that this year will be the first in which we will 
have a four-month summer vacation. Several ideas were passed about ways in which we could 
keep the students engaged during that period. It was agreed that we need more information as 
to funding before we can make any real plans. 
 
NEXT MEETING: Next meeting scheduled for February 20th, 2018 
 



DISMISSAL: Meeting dismissed at 4:53 P.M. 


